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National member bodies are kindly requested to comment whether the informative annex I of the first CD 14651 should be integrated in the standard or not.





In document SC22/WG20 N 527 (Disposition of comments on CD 14651 ballot), SC22/WG20 decided to eliminate informative annex I, which is reproduced  here from the previous English and French versions. The project editor has specifically been instructed to respect what was decided at the May 1997 meeting of SC22/WG20 held in the city of Québec.





However one country, absent at this particular  meeting, but otherwise very active in WG20, indeed said that WG20 went beyond the comments that were made during the ballot and insists that this annex, which gives a direction to implementers, should not be removed.





The remark that WG20 went beyond its duties is objectively undeniable after revision of the official comments, as no country wrote that this annex should be deleted. One country requested that explanations had to be given regarding the presence of this annex, which deals with user interfaces. Another country just requested that irrelevant elements be removed from the annex.





Modifying this informative annex, as a compromise, would be a good occasion to show to the JTC1 community how its subcommittees could work with common goals, when cultural adaptability is involved (this topic is the object of a special workshop to be held in the beginning of 1998, to ensure such a synergy). It is indeed a good opportunity to show how programming interfaces and user interfaces should be designed in harmony.





The following are annexes I  in question, from the previous English and French versions of ISO/IEC CD 14651.�
Annex I.	Example of user interface for fine tuning
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Annexe I.	Exemple d'interface utilisateur pour une mise au point fine
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